CHEROKEE ROSE QUILTERS GUILD
MINUTES OF APRIL NIGHT MEETING, APRIL 23, 2009

SUBMITTED BY DEBBIE HIRSCHMAN, NIGHT SECRETARY

PRESIDING OFFICER: RACHEL PHANEUF, PRESIDENT

DESCRIPTION PERSON RESPONSIBLE

Call to Order

Rachel Phaneuf

President’s Opening Remarks: Rachel wants to remind everyone to read the
May newsletter as soon as it is available. She’s always full of suwprises—
what’y up, Rach?

There will be a quilt show at the Church at Chapel Hill on Tuesday, May 19, at 7
p.m. Everyone is invited.

Call for quilts—enter your quilt in the East Cobb Quilters Guild held in
September. The deadline for entries is June 30. Details are available on
WWW.ecqg.com.

Rachel Phaneuf

Where in Georgia is Sunbonnet Sue? Sunbonnet Sue is staying close to home
for her mini vacations. She’s even closer to home this month. With just a few
hours to enjoy a short walk, look what she found! Sunbonnet Sue, where are
you? Don’t forget to submit your entry for May at the next meeting.

Debbie Hirschman

Review and Approve Previous Meeting Minutes: A motion to approve the
minutes was made by Ann Groves and seconded by Jessie Quick.

Rachel Phaneuf

Birthdays: April birthdays include 3 — Dori Holt; 6 — Donna Jones; 8 — Robin
Meyer and Phyllis Carpenter; 13 — Royce Kunz; 19 — Vickie Hecht.

Rachel Phaneuf

Publicity: Silver Comet Stitchers are sponsoring a program with Flavin Glover on
August 17 for $5. A workshop on Innovative Log Cabin Courthouse Steps will
follow on August 18 for $40.

Sandra Wilson

Ways & Means: Dori Holt
Drawing for the goodie basket will be held at the May day meeting. CRQG logo

items: travel mugs, $12; coffee mugs, $12; pins, $5; cookbooks, $10; tee shirts,

$20.

Treasurer’s Report: Balance after expenses is $3,059.05. Jessie Quick
Membership: 28 members present; 2 new members — Janet Rasmovich and Tina Corbitt

Emma Parker; visitor, Susan Savage.
Door prizes were won by Pat Oliver, Annie Kellum, and Tina Corbitt. Fat quarters
were won by Cindy Prince.

Community Service: Lots of progress here, ladies. you are all to be commended.

We only need 2 more full-size quilts for the Douglas County Retardation Center.
Those sit-upons keep coming in for Good Neighbor Care. Sandra Wilson also
brought in 8 walker totes that members had previously made for a community
service project. Thank you all.

Beverly Mahle

Caught Doing Good: Sandy Capazzi helped Bev teach a new member the tuna
can hexagon we learned from Broach.

Rachel Phaneuf

Hospitality: There are no volunteers for May, June, or July. Sign-up sheet was
passed.

Irene Gardner



http://www.ecqg.com/

Sunshine: Vickie Hecht’s husband passed away this month. We would like to
extend our deepest sympathy. “The angels are always near to-those who-
ave grieving, to-whisper to-them that their loved ones are safe inthe
hand of God’ - quoted in The Angels’ Little Instruction Book by Eileew
Elias Freeman, 1994.

Jeanne Andersen

Newsletter: All information and reports are due by the 25th.

Diane Johnson

Photography: Your quilt pictures are available on the reception table.

Charlie Phaneuf

Quilt ‘Til You Wilt: Scheduled for November 7. This will be another %-off
event. Bring $5, a notion, and a fat quarter.

Ann Groves

Programs: Tonight, Thursday, April 23, Trunk Show with Broach Winsley.
Thursday, May 14, Paper Bag Mystery with Linda Herren. Thursday, May 28,
Nancy Hutchison, Judge’s View of Quilts. Thursday, June 11, Claudia Wood's
Studio Tour and Workshop at Claudia Wood’s home. Thursday, June 25, Susan
Fisher, Ort Jar. Thursday, July 9, Susan Fisher, Placemats; Thursday, July 23, TBA;
Thursday, August 13, Christmas in August with Sew Much Fun; Thursday, August
27, Sew Much Fun; Thursday, September 24, Challenge Quilt.

Rachel Phaneuf

Challenge Quilt: Cover your sewing machine with your personal memories of Phyl Schiwal
your first ten years in the guise of Sunbonnet Sue.
Telephone (night): Calls made. Ann Groves

Bee News: The next bee is on May 21° at Joyce Hill’s home. Please RSVP for
lunch count. Fifteen quilters were at Doreen Bickford’s bee. Evidently the rest
of uy missed o good time. The more the merrier, ladies.

Irene Gardner

Taste of Douglasville: New news on Taste of Douglasville. The Cultural Arts
Center did not intend for us to pay the $75.00 registration fee. We can sell our
handmade items, but not products purchased and resold. The group voted to
not participate this year.

Jeanne Andersen

Golden Scissors: Patti Howell, Diane Johnson, Robin Meyer, Rachel Phaneuf,
Brenda Senn, Sandra Wilson.
Show & Tell: Patti Howell, Robin Meyer, and Rachel Phaneuf

Ann Groves

Adjournment

Rachel Phaneuf

Program: Broach Winsley displayed her creativity, artistic talents, and sense of
humor for almost a solid hour. she could have her own one-quilter’s show. we
thoroughly enjoyed the stories she shared. With each quilt, Broach shared some
of her life’s most intimate moments with us. You should go on the road with
that show! Thank you, Broach.




